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Mr. President, Bishop Paul L. M. Kawimbe, to the Bishops of the Church, General 
Officers, Connectional Officers, and the membership of the General Board of the AME 
Church; 
 
The Nominating Committee of the General Board, subsequent to the last meeting of 
the General Board, was assembled, at the call of Chairman J Edgar Boyd, in a series of 
virtual meetings to continue its work in response to the mandate of the General Board, 
to staff out the General Boards “Commission on Financial Management Program.”   
 
The Nominating Committee was assembled last evening, June 27, 2022, at the call of 
the chair, to finalize its report to this session of the General Board.  During its meeting, 
last evening, Bishop Kawimbe, President of the General Board appeared and was 
received by Chairman Boyd and the members of the committee.  Bishop Kawimbe 
related to the committee that the Council of Bishops, in consideration of the impact of 
the purpose and work of the Commission on Financial Management Program, had met 
and was concerned as to how the commission might most effectively be implemented 
for the good of the denomination. 
 
After his comments on the matter, Board President, Bishop Kawimbe, on behalf of the 
Council of Bishop, recommended that the Nominating Committee consider deferring 
the matter of the implementation of the commission to the AMEC’s 2023 Legislative 
CONVO.  Several questions and comments ensued and Bishop Kawimbe responded to 
each of the quarries. 
 
Following the departure of Bishop Kawimbe from the meeting, Chairman Boyd offered 
brief comments and placed the recommendation of Bishop Kawimbe, and the Council 
of Bishops, before the body of the nominating committee.  Dr. David Green moved 
that the “Recommendation,” coming from the Council of Bishops be received and 
adhered to; Rev. Michael Ephriam seconded the motion, and the motion passed 
without objection. 
 



By common consent, the nominating committee agreed to continue its work and 
efforts to refine a process as to how the “Commission Financial Management Program” 
can best be placed within the bodywork of the AMEC’s 2023 Legislative CONVO which 
will be convening in a few months. 
 
The second item on the agenda of the Nominating Committee was the nomination of 
Episcopal Leadership for the second half of the 2020/2024 interim General Board.  The 
following is the recommendation from the Nominating Committee: 
 
Board President: Bishop Paul L.M. Kawimbe,  
1st Vice President: Bishop James Levert Davis,  
2nd Vice President: Bishop David Rwhynica Daniels Jr., and 
3rd Vice President: Bishop Samuel Lawrence Green Sr. 
 
Mr. President, and members of the General Board, this concludes the report of the 
Nominating Committee of the General Board, 
 
Chairmen, Pastor J Edgar Boyd 
Vice Chairman, Dr. David Green,  
Secretary, Mr. Carl Davis, and  
Members: 

Dr. Kimberly Gordon Brooks 
Mr. Michael Cousin Jr 
Mr. Reginald Mc Gill 
Rev. Michael Ephraim                     
Rev. Harold R. Mayberry 
Rev. Dr. Henry A. Belin 
Rev. Troy Thomas 
Ms. Sherry Peyton 

 

 

 


